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MEETING MINUTES
City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Road
Kirkwood, MO  63122
September 24, 2019







PRESENT:  Joe Day, Linda Holekamp, Andy Baldridge, Chris Molitor, Carol Rush, Mike Hankins Barbara Sandhagen.  Georgia Ragland – Staff Liaison. 
ABSENT: None.
GUESTS:  Priscilla Ward.
Pursuant to notice of meeting duly given, the Kirkwood Urban Forestry Commission convened on September 24, 2019 at Kirkwood City Hall, 139 S. Kirkwood Road, Kirkwood, Missouri. 
I. Call To Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chair Joseph Day. 
II. Secretary Report:  Motion was made by Carol Rush and seconded by Andy Baldridge to approve minutes as submitted. Minutes from the August 27th meeting of the Commission were approved unanimously.
III. Tree Removal Requests:  None. 
IV. Citizen Comments:  None.
V. Urban Forester Report: Cory reported that pro-active pruning was placed on hold so as to focus funds and attention on removal of hazardous trees.  There are 113 hazardous trees scheduled to be removed, with 7 more of them to be inspected. He is seeing a lot of dead oak trees and some maples in decline.  There has been a lot of environmental stress on trees the last few years. The oaks have been affected by hpyoxylon.
VI. ACTIVITY REPORTS
a. Junior TreeKeepers Program: Linda Holekamp reported on the upcoming Junior TreeKeeper Field Day for Westchester fourth grade students on Wednesday, September 25th. Linda, Chris, Andy, Joe and Barb will be there along with volunteers. Priscilla Ward brought samples of the materials the students will receive. She had prepped 105 bags with materials. Discussion about the ordering of tree seedlings was put off until the October meeting.
b. Education and Outreach:   It was reported that 50 Trees has completed maintenance this summer on all the trees they have planted. They were successful at Greentree in raising money to continue their planting efforts. Cory reported that Electric Director Mark Petty is considering putting some information out pro-actively about why pear trees under power lines should be removed.
c. Tree City USA/Growth Award/Other Awards: 
i. Tree city, USA. Recertification 2019 (Growth award if applicable) Due 12/31/19. 
ii. MDC- Missouri Arbor Award of Excellence: Due 12/01/19. 
iii. KUFC Advocate Award – Due 3/31/2020. 
d. KUFC Annual Report: Due 1/30/2020
e. Event Participation:  Mike Hankins reported that 107 entries were received for the Commission’s basket that was being raffled off at Greentree. The winner was quick to come by city hall and pick up the basket. The stickers and yellow plastic construction helmets for the kids were also a big draw at the booth.  
OLD BUSINESS: It was noted that the street and water main project on Lindgate necessitated the removal of several mature trees to the dismay of residents.
NEW BUSINESS:  Linda Holekamp brought in a 1997 copy of a WKT article on the Junior TreeKeepers and the original tree inventory. 

NEXT MEETING:  October 22, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. Kirkwood City Hall Main Conference Room
ADJOURN:  Motion to adjourn 7:53 p.m.

Joseph Day, Chair_____________________________________________________

Date Approved ________________________________________________________
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